Advisory Council Meeting

Wednesday, January 24, 2024
Present: Ronnie Watson, Elbre “Frosty” Hickerson, Greg Brown, Charles Kelly, Kerry Symons, Ramon “Noon” Vela and Cassi Laxton.  Absent: Kelley Judice, Miguel Valenzuela, and Lisa Yauck

Mrs. Laxton updated the board on enrollment numbers for spring session noting that academic numbers as well as CTE enrollment is showing an increase in 23-24.  

Upcoming plans were outlined in the following areas:

· FPC is still seeking adjunct positions in English, Math, and Advanced Welding.  Ronnie Watson mentioned he had a lead he would pass along for the Advanced Welding position.  
· Continuing Education Programs (CDL/ELDT and Bus Driving classes) were discussed.  The number of students and net profit was presented in a handout to the council.  
· FPC set the date for Pathways Fundraiser as March 28th.  
· An update on the FPC nursing program was given.  We have 11 students in LVN right now in Perryton.  That is up from 5 this time last year.  Mrs. Laxton also told the board that the RNEC ADN Program will now align with registration for students finishing the LVN at FPC which should have a positive impact on the enrollment in the ADN Program.  
· Law Enforcement classes from fall were discussed.  

· Mrs. Laxton asked the board for any ideas on diesel equipment that can be donated for use in the program.  The college is looking for parts, pieces, and full equipment that may be acquired to add as hands-on in the program.  There were several ideas from multiple board members as avenues to pursue.  
Other discussion was outlined in the following areas:

· The Perryton roof project was discussed.  Zone 1 and Cosmetology are complete.  Weather delays have pushed the project until temps are over 40 degrees.  Noon Vela warned against issues that may be caused replacing HVAC units after the roof is installed and being protected in writing of roof/leak issues caused during HVAC installation.  
· Mrs. Laxton told the board of maintenance that would be done on the CDL test pad from wear and tear of use over the past year.  Allred’s Construction has been contacted to complete the repairs.    
